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Ohio Legislative Service Commission 
 
 

Sara D. Anderson 

Fiscal Note & Local Impact Statement 
 

Bill: H.B. 269 of the 129th G.A. Date: May 23, 2012 

Status: As Reported by House Transportation, Public 
Safety & Homeland Security 

Sponsor: Rep. Dovilla 

Local Impact Statement Procedure Required:  No  

Contents: Exempts a person who holds a current, valid driver's license from another state from passing the 
regular examination in order to be issued a driver's license 

State Fiscal Highlights 

 No direct fiscal effect on the state.  

Local Fiscal Highlights 

 No direct fiscal effect on political subdivisions. 
 

 

 

 

Detailed Fiscal Analysis 

The bill provides that a person who holds a current, valid driver's license from 

another state be required to pass only a vision screening, rather than a vision screening 

and the written test, in order to be issued a driver's license in Ohio.  This will not have a 

significant fiscal impact on the Bureau of Motor Vehicles (BMV), because, under current 

law, a person who holds a current and valid driver's license from another state is 

already exempt from purchasing a temporary permit packet.  The further exemption 

from the written test will not result in a loss of revenue to the BMV. 
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